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From the Principal 
This newsletter arrives at the end of another year of successful interm swimming. 
Being able to swim is an essential life-saving skill for children. Swimming also 
strengthens muscles and joints, builds lung capacity – especially good for asthma 
sufferers—increases fitness and improves co-ordination. We are fortunate that the 
Department of Education meets the cost of lessons. 

Thank you to parents who provided feedback through the National Schools Survey. 
The results were presented to the School Board and will be available in the annual 
School Report in Term 1 2019. 

The three highest ratings from parents included: my child feels safe at school, I can 
talk to my child’s teachers, and my child likes being at Edgewater Primary School. 

The three highest ratings from students included: my teachers expect me to do my 
best, my teachers motivate me to learn, and my teachers are good teachers. 

The three highest ratings from staff included: teachers expect students to do their 
best, students feel safe, and students like being at this school. 

Kim Perkins 

Upcoming Events 

December 

Mon 3 
 Hour of Code 

commences this 
week 

Tue 4 

 Y6 Orientation 
to Belridge 
Secondary 
College 

Tue 11 
 Assembly Kindy 

 Y6 Graduation 
Rehearsal 

Wed 12 

 Y6 Graduation 
Ceremony 
8.45am 

 Y6 Dinner 
Dance 

Thu 13 

 Farewell 
Assembly 

 Y6 Fun Day 

 Last Day of 
Term 4 

January 

Tue 29 
 School Office   

re-opens 

Thu 31 

 School 
Development 
Day—students 
do not attend 

February 

Fri 1 

 School 
Development 
Day—students 
do not attend 

Mon 4 
 First Day of 

Term 1 for 
students 
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New and Improved Website 
This week we launched our new and improved website. 
www.edgewaterps.wa.edu.au  is the place to go for all the information you will need 
about the school. 

http://www.edgewaterps.wa.edu.au


In-Term 
Swimming 
Today marks the conclusion to ten 
days of intensive swimming skill 
development by the Department 
of Education swimming teachers. 
Provided with out charge for public 
schools, these lessons develop the 
16 stages of competence in pool or 
calm water environments in 
accordance with: 
 The Department of 

Education Swimming & 
Water Safety Continuum  

 Royal Life Saving Society 
personal survival 

Nature Play Celebration 
The P&C arranged a fundraiser to celebrate the completion of the latest stage of the Nature Play area after school 
last Friday 23 November. Well over 100 parents, carers and children enjoyed the wonderful weather and a 
delicious sausage sizzle with many bringing a picnic rug. 

The P&C express their thanks to the local Edgewater IGA who managed to raise funding to support the supply of 
the sausages and buns for this event. 



A Letter from the 
RSPCA 
Dear Staff & Students 

You’ve just done a remarkable thing for so 
many animals in need. 

Thank you so much for making RSPCA WA 
you charity of choice for funds raised by 
holding ‘a crazy sock day’. Your generous 
effort in raising $365 is really appreciated. 

Your gift will help to: 

 Keep RSPCA Inspectors on the road 
rescuing animals and preventing 
cruelty. 

 Pay for surgeries and vet treatments 
to save lives and prevent suffering. 

 Cover the costs of preparing animals for adoption. 
 Ensure all animals in our care are protected and have every chance to find their forever homes. 

Once again, thank you for believing that animals matter. 

Yours sincerely, 

Ben Cave 

Acting Chief Executive Officer 

Kapture Photos 
We have been advised by Kapture Photography that all sports and/or special team photos taken this year will be 
removed from their website at the close of Term 4. This is your last chance to view and purchase these 
photographs. Please visit www.kapture.com.au and access the gallery using our school code; 3HMUMF. This code 
can also be used to purchase class or individual photographs should you have not ordered earlier in the year.  

Kindy 2019 Orientation 
Next year’s Kindergarten intake students and their parents were invited to the school this week for an orientation 
session. Primarily designed for students to meet their teachers and become familiar with classroom environment, 
these sessions also allowed parents and carers to ask any questions they had about starting school. 
‘Show bags’ provided through the Better Begginings programme and sponsored by the State Library and Rio Tinto, 
were distributed. These contained information about the school along with a picture book to read and a game to 
play.  

https://apac01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.kapture.com.au&data=02%7C01%7CVanessa.Stables%40education.wa.edu.au%7C1487322d0e454cb10a4108d64b8eaecc%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C636779473525898790&sdata=4eaS2pmdGmP%2BDL


From The Canteen 
The end of the school year is fast approaching and so are the Christmas holidays. 
In celebration of this special time the Canteen will be selling Christmas themed 
cookies and cupcakes every day of the last week (Week 10) of term, because 
even Santa thinks it’s nice to be a little naughty sometimes! Only 50 cents, while 
supplies last.  
 
Kerry van Drunick—Canteen Manager 

From The School Board Chair 
The end of the year is fast approaching, and the Board has met for the last time this 
year. This meeting was my second last meeting as chairperson and I’d like to thank 
my fellow board members for their hard work throughout the year. A new 
chairperson will be elected at the first board meeting next year. 

The Business Plan has now been printed and will be distributed with the final 
newsletter of the Term. 

We have realigned the responsibilities of the board members to incorporate the 
new business plan structure as follows: 

 Governance & Workforce – Kim Perkins 

 Student Achievement – Sue Sugg & Rebecca Wright 

 Quality Teaching – Scott McManus 

 Wellbeing – Gail Baily & Leah Beltran 

 Finance – Rhianna Stone 

 Community Representation – Ken Travers 

Wishing everyone a safe and happy holiday season. 

Sue McInnes—Chairperson 

Class Placements 
Just a gentle reminder that requests for 2019 class placements were due in by 9 November. Please respect that the 
school operates under the Education Act and industrial regulations. 

The Hour of Code 

Week 9 

All Welcome 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjhsOTJnfjeAhVCVH0KHT7lDX4QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.landolakes.com%2Frecipe%2F17623%2Fchristmas-circle-cookies%2F&psig=AOvVaw0vpPTFx-aGb-_AytHTUqb9&ust




 



 






